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Notes on Meeting


File:

EA0506-004 Tyhee YK Gold Project
Date: 

October15, 2007
Location:
MVLWB office
Subject:
Status Report on Process
Participants:   Angela Plautz, Peter Lennie-Misgeld for MVLWB; Hugh Wilson, Ken Weagel for Tyhee, Martin Haefele for MVEIRB
Notes:

· Tyhee presented a brief overview of the currently planned changes to the development.  The Ormsby property is now proposed as an open pit mine, while no decision has been made for the Nicholas Lake property.
· All participants agreed that the EA process will in essence have to start over and must be re-scoped.

· Given the time that has elapsed since the original scoping and to avoid the potential for confusion among parties MVEIRB prefers to close the current EA and start the entire process new.

· MVLWB and MVEIRB agreed that with the potential for confusion and in light of the Paramount court decisions continuing with the current process would result in a legal risk as it will make challenges to the process at the end more likely.

· MVLWB and MVEIRB informed Tyhee about an exchange of letters in fall of 2006 between the boards on this subject where both boards agreed that the process should start over if the development changes from an underground to an open pit mine.  Tyhee expressed disappointment at not being informed about this exchange earlier.

· All participants discussed what process steps need to be taken.  Tyhee was advised to withdraw its current applications and to submit a complete new application that does not rely on referencing material already on the registry.  To minimize costs the applications to the MVLWB can be submitted in electronic form with only a few hardcopies.  Tyhee is also free to identify which parts of the existing record are included unchanged in the new application so parties can reuse their hardcopy materials.

· Tyhee indicated that an application is not likely to be submitted until the end of the year.

Martin Haefele, Manager EIA
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